

The Ulaanbaatar Erdem University
4th Khoroo, Baga toiruu
Chingeltei District, Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia,
P.O.Box-46/33
Tel: 976-11-311776
976-11-326280, 976-11-318490
Факс: (976-11) 32-81-98.

E-mail: info.uberdem@ubeu.edu.mn

2024.04.08 No

ны /ний/ № --

To: HE H.Bolorshuluun, Minister for Food, Agriculture and Ligth Industry of Mongolia Peace Avenue, 16 Government Building 9/a Bayanzurkh duureg, Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia

Г

٦

Re: Supporting the International Year of Rangelands and Pastoralists

Dear Mr. H.Bolorshuluun, HE Minister for Food, Agriculture and Ligth Industry,

The Ulaanbaatar Erdem University presents its sincere greetings to you and your team and the office of the Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations. As, Ulaanbaatar Erdem University (UBEU) is one of Mongolian Universities for the higher level education on Environment and Natural resources management and recently we open a faculty for Environmental management sciences. Therefore I has the honour of writing in support of for the initiative of the Government of Mongolia and other international partners for an International Year of Rangelands and Pastoralists 2026.

We believe that the designation of an International Year of Rangelands and Pastoralists would provide an opportunity to raise the profile education and support for rangelands and pastoral issues globally and nationally, improve understanding of the challenges and opportunities faced by rangelands and pastoralists, and direct increased attention and university level education to them.

With this in mind, please accept our support for the International Year of Rangelands and Pastoralists.

Yours sincerely,

Tuvd Dorj

Academician, Director

9022040125 9085491 & CEV18445

cc: Dear Dr Igshaan Samuels ,Co-chair of ISG of IYRP., Email: isamuels@uwc.ac.za